
February 15, 2022Planning Commission Minutes

1.  Address all applicable comments from other City departments and outside agency 

review letters, prior to final approval by staff.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

2022-0071 Request for recommendation of a Planning Commission representative to the 

Zoning Board of Appeals for a one-year term to expire March 31, 2023

Mr. Kaltsounis moved to recommend to City Council that Deborah Brnabic 

continue in her role as Planning Commission Representative to the Zoning 

Board of Appeals.

Chairperson Brnabic thanked Mr. Kaltsounis, noting that she would like to 

continue on the ZBA.

A motion was made by Kaltsounis, seconded by Struzik, that this matter be 

Recommended for Approval to the City Council Regular Meeting,. The motion 

carried by the following vote:

Aye Brnabic, Dettloff, Gaber, Kaltsounis, Bowyer, Weaver, Neubauer and 

Struzik

8 - 

Excused Hooper1 - 

Resolved, that the Rochester Hills Planning Commission hereby recommends that 

Deborah Brnabic shall serve as it's representative on the Zoning Board of Appeals for a 

one-year term to expire March 31, 2023.

2022-0074 Request for appointment of a Planning Commission representative to the 
Citizens Pathway Review Committee for a one-year term to expire December 
31, 2022

Chairperson Brnabic indicated that Mr. Kaltsounis expressed his interest to 

continue to serve on the Citizen’s Pathway Review Committee for another year.  

She stated that she would like to make the motion to appoint Mr. Kaltsounis as 

the representative.

Mr. Kaltsounis indicated that he would like to continue and mentioned that he 

would like to speak with the Engineering Department to try to make the meetings 

more frequent with more substance.  He commented that there is definitely 

good discussion in the meetings; however, he believes there is a need for more 

meetings.  He also noted that Mr. Schroeder previously ran those meetings, 

and it has been difficult to encourage one of the citizen members to step into 

this role.  He stated that there are a lot of pathway concerns to address.  

After discussion regarding protocol, Ms. Neubauer moved the motion to appoint 

Mr. Kaltsounis; with Mr. Struzik seconding the motion.

A motion was made by Neubauer, seconded by Struzik, that this matter be 

Approved. The motion carried by the following vote:
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